Athletics (General News)

Title of Article	Publication	Date	Vol/Page Number
"Reminiscences: Athletics from 1900-1920" by Thos. H. Williams (History of ASU Sports: Football, Basketball, & Baseball)	State Normal Courier	Feb 1924	Vol. 2, No 5, p12-16
"Athletics At State Normal" by R.H. Harris	(Semi-		Vol. 2, No 5, p32-33
"Activities In The Physical Education Department" by L. Camille Hightower	Centennial)		Vol. 2, No 5, p34
"Athletic Association Meets March 26"	ASC Alumni News	March 1955	Vol. 4, No 2, p04
"Twentieth Anniversary Tribute To Three Gridiron Greats" by Thelma Austin Rice	ASC Alumni News	Nov 1956	Vol. 6, No 1, p01,03
"Athletic Banquet" by Dave A. Stephen, II	The Fresh-More	May 1958	Vol. 4, No 3, p04
"Dr. Kirk Directs Physical Education Program"	The Montgomery	Feb 23, 1964	ASC tab, p5D
"Athletic Plans Call For Expansion"	Advertiser-		ASC tab, p7D
"Athletics Regulated By Three Organizations"	Journal (Special Edition)		ASC tab, p12D
"Sport Outlook" by E. Hughley	Hornet Tribune	Feb 1965	Vol. 4, No 4, p04
"Van Cleve, Coach of the Year"			
"Dr. Kirk Has Resigned As Athletic Director"	Hornet Tribune	April 14,	Vol. 4, No 6, p04
"A View On Competitive Sports" by Eugene Hughley		1966	
"Alabama State Coaches Hold Golf Tourney"	Alabama State	July-Aug	Vol. 2, No 1, p03
"Ala. State Receives Winn-Dixie Scholarship"	College Bulletin	1968	
"Sports Outlook" by Ray Moody	The Hornet	Oct 1968	Vol. 7, No 1, p08
"Sports Outlook" by Ray Moody	The Hornet Tribune	Nov 1968	Vol. 7, No 2, p06
"Intramural Program to Provide Sports for All"	Hornet Tribune	Feb 1971	Vol. 9, No. 2, p06

"Athletics Take New Image at ASU"	ITEMS	Apr 9, 1971	Vol. 4, No. 24, p04
"ASU Pays Tribute to Athletes: All-Sports Banquet Is Held"	Hornet Tribune	May 1971	Vol. 9, No. 4, p06
"All-Sports Banquet Ends University Athletic Seasons"	ITEMS	May 21,	Vol. 4, No. 30, p04
		1971	
"Athletic Council Appointed"	ITEMS	Jan 21, 1972	Vol. 5, No. 15, p01
"SIAC Recommends ASU be Fined"	ITEMS	Jan 28, 1972	Vol. 5, No. 16, p04
"Intramural Program Established Leagues"	ITEMS	Feb 11, 1972	Vol. 5, No. 18, p06
"Special Olympics to be Held At the University in April"	ITEMS	Feb 18, 1972	Vol. 5, No. 19, p01
"Athletic Council Meets			Vol. 5, No. 19, p02
"McPherson Named Acting Athletic Director"	ITEMS	Feb 25, 1972	Vol. 5, No. 20, p01
"McPherson Ask SIAC to Break ASU-Tuskegee Athletic Ties"	ITEMS	Mar 31, 1972	Vol. 5, No. 25, p04
"ASU to Host Alabama Special Olympics for Montgomery Dist."	ITEMS	Apr 21, 1972	Vol. 5, No. 28, p01-02
"Second Place: ASU Upward Bound Places In Olympics"			Vol. 5, No. 28, p04
"Highlights of the All-Sports Banquet"	Hornet Tribune	May 1972	Vol. 10, No. 2, p03
"McPherson Gives Sports Outlook" by Collis Beverly (Interview with Mr. U.S.			
McPherson)			
"ASU Penalized by NAIA"	ITEMS	May 5, 1972	Vol. 5, No. 30, p04
"Athletics to Attend F.C.A. Conference"	ITEMS	May 12,	Vol. 5, No. 31, p04
		1972	
"SIAC Recommends Probation for ASU, TI"	ITEMS	Sept 28,	Vol. 6, No. 2, p01
		1972	
"Two ASU Students Granted NAIA Honors" (PICTURED: Willie Thomas, Not	ITEMS	Dec 1, 1972	Vol. 6, No. 10, p03
PICTURED: Robert Williams)			
"At NCAA Meet: AD Votes Against Eight Sports Rule"	ITEMS	Jan 19, 1973	Vol. 6, No. 13, p04
"Special Olympics Exec. Comm. Meets"	ITEMS	Mar 2, 1973	Vol. 6, No. 16, p03
"ASU to Host Special Olympics"	ITEMS	Apr 13, 1973	Vol. 6, No. 19, p01
"ASU Funded \$25,000 for National Summer Youth Sports Program: June 18 - July	ITEMS	May 11,	Vol. 6, No. 21, p01-02

27"		1973	
"ASU's All-Sports Banquet Set for May 18"			Vol. 6, No. 21, p04
"Highlights of the All-Sports Banquet"	Hornet Tribune	June 1973	Vol. 11, No. 5, p04
"NSYSP to Begin June 18 at ASU" (PICTURED: U.S. McPherson, Larry, Curtis,	ITEMS	June 15,	Vol. 6, No. 23, p03
Lorrain, Rachel)		1973	
"Former AD Named to NACDA Hall of Fame" (PICTURED: C.J. Dunn)	ITEMS	July 27, 1973	Vol. 6, No. 26, p02
"Centennial Athlete's Day Set for Homecoming"	ITEMS	Oct 26, 1973	Vol. 7, No. 3, p04
"ASU to Host Special Olympics"	ITEMS	Apr 19, 1974	Vol. 7, No. 13, p02
"ASU Hosts NSYSP, Again"	ITEMS	July 5, 1974	Vol. 7, No. 18, p02
"ASU Hornets to Meet Troy State Trojans On Gridiron; President, Coach Comment" (ATH-1)	ASU ITEMS	Aug 2, 1974	Vol. 7, No. 20, p02
"Athletics Appointments Made" (PICTURED: Dr. Tommy Frederick, W. Floyd Laisure, Whitney Van Cleve, Michael Gorton)	ITEMS	Aug 16, 1974	Vol. 7, No. 20, p03
"Intra-mural Sports At State"	Hornet Tribune	Nov 1974	Vol. 13, No 2, p07-08
"From the AD's Desk"	Hornet Tribune	May 1975	Vol. 13, No 5, p04
"Athletics Opening Up For Women"			
"Athletes Honored"			
"ASU Gets An FCA Charter"			
"A Thought for the Mighty ASU Athletes" by A Concerned Athlete	Hornet Tribune	Mar 1976	Vol. 14, No 3, p03
"Funeral Services for Pettus"	Hornet Tribune	May 8, 1980	p01
"Sports Information Director Appointed" by Tenny Akenzua (PICTURED: Jim Tolbert)	Hornet Tribune	Dec 18, 1980	Vol. 23, No. 4, p05
"ASU Seek SWAC Admission" by Reginald Marshall			Vol. 23, No. 4, p07
"Time Out" by Aubrey Cummings	Hornet Tribune	Feb 12, 1981	Vol. 23, No. 6, p07
"Black Athletic Scholarships An Advantage or A Disadvantage" by Caprice Payne	Hornet Tribune	Feb 19, 1981	Vol. 23, No. 7, p05
"ASU Rated Excellent in NYSP"	Hornet Tribune	Aug 5, 1982	Vol. 24, No. 6, p03
"Local Athlete Signs With ASU" (Willie Patterson)			Vol. 24, No. 6, p08
"Athletic Program Moves Up" by Marzett C. Harris (ATH-1)			

"Alabama State University Mourns the Passing of Mrs. Olean B. Underwood"	ASU Today	Dec 21, 1983	Special Bulletin
"President Howard Reactivates Athletic Council"	ASU Today	Jan 1984	Vol. 1, No 2, p02
"Former Athlete to Receive Honors" (Dr. Theodore F. Childs)	ASU Today	Apr 30, 1984	Vol. 1, No. 4, p02
"Cole Qualifies for Olympic Tryouts"			Vol. 1, No. 5, p05
"Sports Club Honors Student and Instructor" (Lewis Jackson)	1		
"Hometown Honor Jackson"	ASU Today	May 15, 1984	Vol. 1, No. 6, p08
"Jackson, Tolbert Are Top Award Winners"	ASU Today	June 1, 1984	Vol. 1, No. 7, p08
"ASU Signs Pair to Basketball Grant"			Vol. 1, No. 7, p10
"Annual Basketball Banquet"	ASU Today	June 15, 1984	Vol. 1, No 8, p02
"Watkins Receives Coaching Honor"			Vol. 1, No 8, p04
"Former Players Join Hornet Staff" (Michael Madison, Roger Pritchard)	ASU Today	Aug 15, 1984	Vol. 1, No. 11, p08
"Coors Awards Scholarship" by Erick L. Wright	ASU Today	Jan 15, 1985	Vol. 2, No. 2, p05
"Black & Gold Club Seeks New Members (Knight Intervenors)" (JK1)	ASU Today	Aug 15, 1985	Vol. 2, No. 15, p07
"Hardin, Mitchell Receive SWAC Honors"	ASU Today	Mar 15, 1985	Vol. 2, No. 6, p06
"Fourth Annual James V. Oliver Basketball Camp" by Erick Wright	ASU Today	Aug 15, 1985	Vol. 2, No. 15, p03
"ASU Hosts Special Olympics" by Benita Posey	Hornet Tribune	May 30, 1986	Vol. 28, No. 2, p07
"Are Women's Sports That Much of a Drag?" by China Jude	The Hornet	Dec 19, 1986	Vol. 30, No. 1, p07
"Top Male & Female Athletes of Fall Quarter" (Brad Baxter & Vickie Clark) by China Jude	Tribune		
"Local Businesses Sponsor Benefit for Former ASU Athlete"	The Hornet Tribune	Nov 20, 1987	Vol. 31, No. 1, p04
"Marilyn Wade: Sport Information Director"	ASU Today	Jan 15, 1988	Vol. 5, No. 2, p06

"Young Hornet Coach Looks to Future" (Tyrone Jones)	The Hornet	Feb 24, 1988	Vol. 31, No. 2, p07
"Sport Editorial: Scholarships"	Tribune		
"University's New Weight Room" (Picture)			Vol. 31, No. 2, p08
"Special Olympics Will Be at ASU"	ASU Today	Mar 15, 1988	Vol. 5, No. 4, p03
"ASU Holds Athletic Awards Banquet"	ASU Today	May 15, 1988	Vol. 5, No. 6, p08
"Black And Gold Club Gives Away Car"	ASU Today	Dec 15, 1988	Vol. 6, No. 1, p07
"What Does ASU's Sports Program Offers?From Baseball to Volleyball" by	The ASU	June 1989	Vol. 4, p10
Yolanda Putman	Connection		
"ASU Kicker Finds Success in Kitchen" by Lois Jackson (PICTURED: Mark Carter, Chris Leesing)	The Hornet Tribune	Oct 11, 1989	Vol. 33, No. 1, p04
"Student Trainers Are Necessary in Athletics" by Stephanie Howze (PICTURED: Kippy Page, Lezyon Lafarde)	The Hornet Tribune	Nov 2, 1989	Vol. 33, No. 2, p08
"Complex Gives ASU New Dimensions" by Jerold Charles	The Hornet	May 1990	Vol. 33, No. 7, p08
"More Athletic Scholarships Possible"	Tribune		Vol. 33, No. 7, p13
"Progress Seen On Sports Arena" by Marcus Flaniken (PICTURED: Acadome Arena)	The Hornet Tribune	Sept 17, 1990	Vol. 1, No. 1, p07
"Robinson Named ASU's Athletic Director"	ASU Today	Oct 1990	Vol. 7, No 2, p04-05
"Life or Money?" by Ferlisa Moore	The Hornet Tribune	Mar 15, 1991	Vol. 1, No. 9, p08
"Hornet Intramurals Get Underway; Teams Needed" by Lonnie Wesley	The Hornet Tribune	Apr 24, 1991	p06
"NCAA Recommends Tough Academic Standards for Student Athletes"	The Hornet	Aug 30, 1991	Vol. 2, No. 1, p01
"Combining Academics and Athletics: Athletes Honored" by Lonnie Wesley	Tribune		Vol. 2, No. 1, p10
"Barnett Appointed Interim Athletic Director" by Melinda Collier	The Hornet Tribune	Oct 1, 1991	Vol. 2, No. 2, p03
"ASU Students Encourage Youngsters to Stay in School"	ASU Today	Nov 1991	Vol. 8, No. 8, p11

"Over And Dunn WithASU Says Goodbye to 35 Year Old C.J. Dunn Arena" by	The Hornet	Feb 1992	Vol. 2, No. 7, p09
Lonnie Wesley	Tribune		
"Championships Bring More Paraphernalia to Local Stores" by Doug Williams	The Hornet	Mar-Apr	Vol. 2, No. 8, p03
	Tribune	1992	
"Athletic Appreciation A Huge Success" (Contribution to the Athletic Program)	ASU Today	June 1992	Vol. 9, No. 2, p13
"Boosters Honor ASU Sports Teams at Annual Athletic Banquet" (PICTURED)			Vol. 9, No. 2, p14
"450 Youngsters Helped by Summer Sports Program at ASU"	ASU Today	Aug 1992	Vol. 9, No. 3, p09
"Pepsi Sponsors 2 nd Annual Hoop-It-Up Contest"	The Hornet	Sept 30,	Vol. 4, No. 2, p10
"Should Athletes Receives A Salary" by Brain Powe	Tribune	1992	Vol. 4, No. 2, p12
"Faculty & Staff Notes" (James Oliver)	ASU Today	Nov 1992	Vol. 9, No. 4, p15
"1993-1994 Freedom Forum-NCAA Foundation Sports Journalism Scholarship"	The Hornet	Dec 16, 1992	Vol. 4, No. 5, p19
	Tribune		
"SWAC Inducts Two ASU Sports Legends Into Hall of Fame" (Dr. John H. Jones, George Lockhart)	ASU Today	July 1993	Vol. 10, No. 5, p04
"Presidents Ink Historic Contract" (PICTURED: Coach Houston Markham, Coach Haney	ASU Today	Aug 1993	Vol. 10, No. 6, p01
Catchings, Dr. C.C. Baker, Dr. Benjamin Payton)			
"ASU Alumni Builds Coaching Reputation in Guld Coast Region" (PICTURED: Steve	ASU Today	Sept 1993	Vol. 10, No. 7, p09
Dasinger, Lonnie Gamble, Rayford Parker , '69, Ben Harris , '70, Mike Jones, Dexter Pettway, William Carpenter, Cornelius Brown , '69)			
"Survey Reveals Athlete's Bad Habits" by LaShonda Williams	The Hornet	Nov 15, 1993	Vol. 5, No. 3, p21,24
Survey 110 volume 1 11111010 of 200 11110110 of 200 1111111111	Tribune	1,0,10,1330	, on e, 110, e, p=1,=
"ASU Holds Ribbon Cutting for Underwood Tennis Center and Dunn Tower"	ASU Today	Feb 1994	Vol. 11, No. 2, p06-07
(PICTURED: Dr. Jefferson Underwood III, Dr. C.C. Baker, Joe Reed, Dr. Kathy Dunn Jackson, Dr.			
Roosevelt Steptoe, Dr. Jacqueline Williams, Gene Parsons, Audrwy Anderson)			
"10 ASU Athletes Selected for National Honor" by Peter Forest	ASU Today	Feb 1994	Vol. 11, No. 2, p10
"10 ASU Athletes Selected for National Honor" by Peter Forest (Tracey Tullie, Victor	The Hornet	Apr 1994	Vol. 5, No. 6, p12
Holloway, Reginald Harris, Monique Holland, John Feagin, Kevin Conner, Paul Etheride, James Langham, Erica McGadney, Phenecia White, Robert Whitfield)	Tribune		
"ASU Student-Athletes Receive Honors and Recognition On and Off the Field"	ASU Today	June 1994	Vol. 11, No. 5, p24-25
7150 Statelit 7 timetes Receive Honors and Recognition on and off the Field	7150 Today	Julic 1777	, or, 11, 140. 3, p2 4 -23

(Picture)			
"15 ASU Student-Athletes Graduate" (Chris Powell, Loretta Crowder, Ivy Dobson,			Vol. 11, No. 5, p26
Frederick Thornton, Cydney Coleman, Rodney Baxter, Stacy Hodrick, Kenneth Lee, Dennis			
LeGrier, Trevor Kerr, Michelle Pitts, Jeffery Carrington, Ebony Lyons)			
"Two ASU Sports Legends Inducted Into SWAC Hall of Fame" (PICTURED: Dr. John			Vol. 11, No. 5, p27
G. Hardy, Charles "Buddy" Spears)			
"NYSP Makes Big Impact On Youngsters' Lives" (Picture)	ASU Today	Aug 1994	Vol. 11, No. 6, p06
"ASU Hall of Fame To Begin"	ASU Today	Dec 1994	Vol. 12, No. 1, p11
"Campus Mourns Death of Athletic Director" by Kim Williams (PICTURED: Arthur D.	The Hornet	Feb 6, 1995	Vol. 6, No. 9, p03
Barnett)	Tribune		
"University Banned From Post-Season Play" (PICTURED: Men's & Women's Basketball	The Hornet	Feb 22, 1995	Vol. 6, No. 10, p13
Team, Baseball Team) (Reprinted from the Montgomery Advertiser)	Tribune		
"ASU Athletics Director Dies" (PICTURED: Arthur D. Barnett)	ASU Today	Feb/Mar	Vol. 12, No. 2, p01,20
		1995	
"Cowboy In Hornet Country" (PICTURED: Tommy Agee, Annette Jackson)	ASU Today	Apr 1995	Vol. 12, No. 3, p03
"ASU Honors Student Athletes At Annual All-Sports Banquet" (PICTURED: Thomas	ASU Today	June 1995	Vol. 12, No. 4, pA17
Ervin Mark Axt, Leah Barnett, Dennis Barnett)			
"ASU Sports Legends Inducted Into SWAC Hall of Fame" (PICTURED: Frank Lewis,			
Jesse White)			
"Two ASU Student-Athletes Earn Arthur Ashe Sports Scholar Award" (Monique			Vol. 12, No. 4, pA18
Holand, Stacye Wright)			
"ASU Student-Athletes Recognized for Academic Excellence" (Nekesha Bowden,			Vol. 12, No. 4, pA19
Darrin Bryant, Tonya Floyd Kerry McDonald, Dejanerio Millhouse, John Mitchell, Jr., Derrick			
Roberts, Jr., Alcede Surtain, Mark Tantaris, Mark Watson, Corey Wooten)			
"ASU Supports the National Youth Sports Program" by Jessilyn Henderson (Picture)	ASU Today	Summer	Vol. 12, No. 5, p14-15
"Student-Athletes Earn Degrees"		1995	Vol. 12, No. 5, p19
"Another Student-Athlete Earns Distinction As A Scholar" (PICTURED: Nakesha			
Bowden)			
"Williams Appointed Director of Athletics" (PICTURED: Dr. W. Curtis Williams)			

"ASU Alumni Donate Athletic Apparel" (PICTURED: Rennie Jones, '85, Coach Houston Markham, Tim Long)	ASU Today	Sept 1995	Vol. 12, No. 6, p09
"New Athletic Director Named" by Carmen Patton (PICTURED: Dr. W. Curtis Williams)	The Hornet Tribune	Sept 9, 1995	Vol. 6, No. 1, p01-02
"Shun Female Sports, Shame On You" by Michael Wells (Picture)	The Hornet Tribune	Sept 27, 1995	Vol. 6, No. 2, p13
"NCAA Turns Dreams Season Into Nightmare" by Michael Wells (Picture)	The Hornet	Nov 20, 1995	Vol. 6, No. 4, p09-10
"Hornets Receive Probation: NCAA Down Three-Year Probation for Rules Violation" by Michael Wells (Picture)	Tribune		Vol. 6, No. 4, p09
"ASU Faces Three Years' Probation for NCAA Rules Violations"	ASU Today	Dec 1995	Vol. 13, No. 1, p14
"ASU's Paul Etheridge Receives \$25,000 Burger King Scholarship" (PICTURED: Frank Strangis, Paige Pegram, Paul Etheridge, Dr. William H. Harris, Coach Houston Markham, Barry Pegram)	ASU Today	Jan 1996	Vol. 13, No. 2, p01
"ASU's Toys for Tots Brings Joy to Children" (PICTURED: Andrea Pent)			Vol. 13, No. 2, p05
"How About Team Appreciation" by Michael Wells	The Hornet Tribune	Jan 27, 1996	Vol. 6, No. 5, p13
"Board of Trustees Approve Renovations to Hornet Stadium" by Alberta Perry (PICTURED: Dr. William H. Harris, Board of Trustees)	The Hornet Tribune	Feb 15, 1996	Vol. 6, No. 6, p01,04
"Hornet Stadium is Slated for Renovation" by Melody McCall (Picture)			Vol. 6, No. 6, p02
"Williams Recipient of Excellence in Women's Sports Award" by Karen Brown (PICTURED: Barbara Williams)	ASU Today	Mar 1996	Vol. 13, No. 3, p11
"ASU Student to Work With Olympic Fencing Team" (PICTURED: Charles Sadler)	ASU Today	June 1996	Vol. 13, No. 5, p09
"ASU Honors Student Athletes At Annual All-Sports Banquet" (PICTURED: John Feagin, Robert Whitfield, Leah Barnett)			Vol. 13, No. 5, p24
"Legislation Targets Rogue Sports Agents" (PICTURED: Quentin P. Riggins)			
"ASU Athletes Earn Arthur Ashe Jr. Scholar Award" (PICTURED: Zillah Matare, Alphonso Pogue, Kenneth Frazier, Carlin Hertz, Devin Flowers, Paul Etheridge, Damon Williams)	ASU Today	July 1996	Vol. 13, No. 6, p14
"NYSP Is Not A TV ProgramBut It's Just As Much Fun" by DeAndra Clark (PICTURED: Officer Ronnie Harris, Deshae Long)			Vol. 13, No. 6, p15

"ASU Hires William Head As Compliance Officer" (PICTURED: William Head)	ASU Today	Aug 1996	Vol. 13, No. 7, p13
"Watch This: There's No Stopping These Amazing Athletes" (PICTURED: Peter Martin, Scott Weintmaster, Ben Lucas, Veronica Mitchell, Kenneth Marshall, Amanda Mitchell)			Vol. 13, No. 7, p14
"Let The Games Begin Facts About The Paralympics"			Vol. 13, No. 7, p15
"Student Notes" (Alcede Surtain, Herbert Harris)	ASU Today	Oct 1996	Vol. 13, No. 9, p18
"Hornets Win 80 th Turkey Day Classic" (ATH-1)	The Hornet	Nov 23-29,	
"Ribbon Cutting for New Weight Room Signals Growth" (Houston Markham, Arthur Barnett, Horace Crump, Ross Dunn) (ATH-1)	Tribune	2003	
"Turkey Day Classic Rivalry" (ATH-1)	The Hornet Tribune	Nov 21-27, 2004	Special Edition
"Board Invests In New Athletic Weight Room" (PICTURED: Charles Coe III, James Cox, Dr. Joe Lee, Toreatha Johnson, Kevin Harris, Dr. Joe L. Reed, Charles Brooks, Keanna Daughtry, LeQuisha Brown, Ibrahim K. Lee, Rev. Joseph Pace) (ATH-1)	ASU Today	Winter 2004	Vol. 21, No. 1, p?,26
"ASU Dedicates Norman Walton Aquatic Center" by May Donnell (PICTURED: Mrs. Jimmie P. Walton-wife of Dr. Norman Walton) (ATH-1)	ASU Today	Winter- Spring 2010	Vol. 3, No. 1,
"Houston Markham Jr. Complex Dedicated" by Deonshay Danson (PICTURED: Houston Markham, Jr.) (ATH-1)			Vol. 3, No. 1, p18
"Acadome Name Honors Legendary Coaches" (C.J. Dunn, James Oliver) (ATH-1)			Vol. 3, No. 1, p22
"Additional Campus Landmarks Receive New Names" (Houston Markham, Arthur Barnett, Horace Crump, Ross Dunn) (ATH-1)			Vol. 3, No. 1, p23
"Start the Clock Block Party: Launches Countdown to New Stadium" by Tina Joly (Picture) (ATH-1)	ASU Today	Fall 2011	p24
"ASU Athletics: Bold Vision, New Direction" by Duane Lewis (Picture) (ATH-1)	ASU Today	Fall 2011	Vol. 3, No. 2, p39-41
"Football Stadium to be Multipurpose" by Tamika Bentley (Picture) (ATH-1)	The Hornet	Oct 30 - Nov	pA3
	Tribune	5, 2011	
"Stadium Runs Over Budget" (Picture) (ATH-1)	The Hornet Tribune	Jan 8-21, 2012	pA2,A4
"Stadium Runs Over Budget" (Picture) (ATH-1)	Montgomery	Jan 21, 2012	p01-02

		1	1	1
		Advertiser		
"Football Stadium On Schedule" (Picture) (ATH-1)		The Hornet	Jan 28, 2012	p1A,2A
		Tribune		
"Students Excited	d About New Football Stadium" (Picture) (ATH-1)	The Hornet	Jan 29 - Feb	pA3
		Tribune	4, 2012	
"Wheeler, Watkins Rece	ive Recognition" by Kieyana Edwards (PICTURED: Larry	The Hornet	Feb 11, 2012	p1A,4A
Watkins, Louvenia Watkins,	Dr. William H. Harris, Elton Dean, Herbert Wheeler, Jr.) (ATH-1)	Tribune		
"New Baseball Complex a	tt ASU" (PICTURED: Larry Watkins, Mervyl Melendez) (ATH-1)	Montgomery	Feb 2012	
		Advertiser		
"Softball Field named A	fter Williams" (PICTURED: Barbara Williams, Dr. William H.	The Hornet	Apr 28, 2012	p1A
Harris) (ATH-1)		Tribune		
"ASU and Aubi	urn to Clash in 2018" by Willie Jackson (B1)	Hornet Tribune	Sept 11,	p03
			2015	
	Departmental Faculty	& Staff		
Name	Title of Article	Publication	Date	Volume/Page #
Dunn, Charles Johnson	"C. Johnson Dunn"	ITEMS	Oct 20, 1967	Vol. 1, No. 2, p02
(CJ)	"Dunn Re-elected SIAC President"	ITEMS	Jan 22, 1971	Vol. 4, No 13, p04
	"Dunn, Taylor to Retire this Month"	ITEMS	June 25,	Vol. 4, No. 33, p01-02
			1971	
	"Former AD Named to NACDA Hall of Fame"	ITEMS	July 27, 1973	Vol. 6, No. 26, p02
	(PICTURED: C.J. Dunn)			
	"ASU Holds Ribbon Cutting for Underwood Tennis	ASU Today	Feb 1994	Vol. 11, No. 2, p06-07
	Center and Dunn Tower" (PICTURED: Dr. Jefferson			
	Underwood III, Dr. C.C. Baker, Joe Reed, Dr. Kathy Dunn			

ASU Today

Winter/Spring

2010

Vol. 3, No. 1,

Jackson (daughter of C.J. Dunn), Dr. Roosevelt Steptoe, Dr. Jacqueline Williams, Gene Parsons, Audrwy Anderson)

"Acadome Name Honors Legendary Coaches" (C.J.

Dunn, James Oliver) (ATH-1)

Jackson, Coach Lewis	"Former ASU Basketball Player Selected For SWAC	ASU Today	Feb 2000	Vol. 17, No 3, p01,09
(Basketball-Men)	Hall of Fame"			
James, Coach George	"Hornet Coaching Staff" (George James, Defensive Coach)	Hornet Tribune	Oct 1970	Vol. 9, No 1, p06
(Football)	"James Discusses Pre Drill"	Hornet Tribune	May 8, 1980	p08
	"Coach James & Players Named All NAIA" by Aubrey	Hornet Tribune	Dec 18, 1980	Vol. 23, No. 4, p07
	Cummings			
Lewis, Rufus (Football)	"ASU, Community Mourns Death of Rufus A. Lewis"	ASU Today	Oct 1999	Vol. 16, No 8, p08
Lockhart, Dr. G.H.	"The Hornet Tribune Closeup" by John Ford, Jr.	The Hornet	Feb 21, 1963	Vol. 2, No. 4,5, p03
		Tribune		
	"SWAC Inducts Two ASU Sports Legends Into Hall of	ASU Today	July 1993	Vol. 10, No. 5, p04
	Fame" (Dr. John H. Jones, George Lockhart)			
Oliver, Coach James	"Basketball Coaching Team Hired"	Hornet Tribune	Jan 1978	Vol. 16, No. 2, p03
(Basketball-Men)	"Coach Oliver Happy at ASU"	Hornet Tribune	Feb 1979	Vol. 18, No. 2, p08
	"Oliver Wins 100 th Collegiate Victory" (PICTURED)	Hornet Tribune	Dec 20, 1979	Vol. 22, No. 3, p08
	"A Capsule Account of A Captain's Record" by Tenny	Hornet Tribune	Dec 17, 1981	Vol. 24, No. 1, p07
	Akenzua			
	"Nation's Winningest Coach"	Hornet Tribune	Dec 2, 1982	Vol. 25, No. 1, p14
	"Fourth Annual James V. Oliver Basketball Camp" by	ASU Today	Aug 15, 1985	Vol. 2, No. 15, p03
	Erick Wright (Picture of Coach Oliver's son, James, Jr.)			
	"Milestones Highlight Basketball Season" by Jack	ASU Today	Apr 1989	Vol. 6, No. 5, p11
	Jeffrey			
	"Coach Oliver Predicts A Successful Year of Hornet	The Hornet	Oct 1, 1991	Vol. 2, No. 2, p06
	Basketball" by Doug Williams	Tribune		
	"Coach Oliver Enthusiastic About "92-93" Season" by	The Hornet	Sept 30,	Vol. 4, No. 2, p11
	Nicole Hayes	Tribune	1992	
	"Faculty & Staff Notes" (James Oliver)	ASU Today	Nov 1992	Vol. 9, No. 4, p15
	"Acadome Name Honors Legendary Coaches" (C.J.	ASU Today	Winter/Spring	Vol. 3, No. 1, p22

	Dunn, James Oliver) (ATH-1)		2010	
Underwood, Olean B.	"Alabama State University Mourns the Passing of Mrs.	ASU Today	Dec 21, 1983	Special Bulletin
(Tennis)	Olean B. Underwood"			
Watkins, Coach Larry	"Baseball Coach Rebuilding" by Ricky Casby (Coach	The Hornet	Feb 24, 1988	Vol. 31, No. 2, p07
(Baseball)	Larry Watkins)	Tribune		
	"Success Becomes Household Word for Hornet	ASU Today	June 1991	Vol. 8, No. 5, p14
	Athletic Teams" (3 ASU Coaches named in SWAC in their			
	sports: Houston Markham-Football, Keith Edwards-Volleyball,			
	Larry Watkins-Baseball)			
	"Baseball Hornets Have Best Mark In Larry Watkins"	ASU Today	June 1992	Vol. 9, No. 2, p14
	11 Year Career" (Picture)			
	"Watkins Optimistic About Season" by Michael Wells	The Hornet	Sept 27,	Vol. 6, No. 2, p14
	(PICTURED: Coach Larry Watkins)	Tribune	1995	
	"Wheeler, Watkins Receive Recognition" by Kieyana	The Hornet	Feb 11, 2012	p1A,4A
	Edwards (PICTURED: Larry Watkins, Louvenia Watkins, Dr.	Tribune		
	William H. Harris, Elton Dean, Herbert Wheeler, Jr.) (ATH-1)			
	"New Baseball Complex at ASU" (PICTURED: Larry	Montgomery	Feb 2012	
	Watkins, Mervyl Melendez) (ATH-1)	Advertiser		

(Revised: 11-10-2018)